

BOARD OF HEALTH September 5, 2023

The meeting was in Room 5 of the Town hall and was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were Chairman Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Jane Williams, Dr. Daniel King and Director of Public Health, Shelly Newhouse. Our next regularly scheduled meeting will be on September 19, 2023.

The Board reviewed and approved the July 18, 2023.

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports.

New Business

T5 Betterment-3 Pleasant Road

The Board reviewed the betterment for Karen Mullins in the amount of \$11605.00. Dr. King made a motion to approve the betterment, Dr. Williams seconded, voted and signed 3-0.

Public Hearing application for 5 Ducks and 5 Chickens-189 Woburn Street

Leonardo Periera, the applicant, is applying for the permit. The Director presented the Board with a plot plan of the lot and chicken coop. The animal control inspector gave a favorable recommendation. No comments from the abutters. Dr. King motioned to approve the application for an animal permit for up to 5 ducks and 5 chickens; Dr. Williams, seconded, voted 3-0.

Department Business

The Director updated the Board on the upcoming flu season. Purchased high dose and regular flu vaccine has arrived. Clinics will be scheduled in late September and October.

The Tri-Ton coalition is sponsoring the Catch my Breath series for grades 5-12. Catch my Breath is a peer-reviewed, evidence-based youth vaping prevention program.

The Director received notice of non-compliance and an administrative consent order on 887 Woburn Street. The respondent is storing roll off dumpsters and container without a permit from DEP. However, this does not affect the site assignment and the discussion was for information purposes only.

Dr. King motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:10 p.m., Dr. Williams, seconded, voted 3-0.

Recording:

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health

cerenorus